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By:
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TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the registration of general contractors.
ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends section 26-204.11.
BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

On May 6, 2008, the Committee on Housing and Buildings, chaired by Council Member Erik Martin Dilan, will conduct a hearing on Int. No. 688, A Local Law to amend the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in relation to the registration of general contractors. The Council enacted Local Law 36 in June 2007 which created a new Article 11 within subchapter 2 of chapter 1 within Title 26 of the Administrative Code to provide for a registration program for general contractors with respect to one-, two- and three-family homes. The concern has arisen that this registration program needed to be expanded to include all general contractors, irrespective of the type of building being built.  Int. No. 688 would provide for that.  Further, by requiring the registration of all general contractors the Department of Buildings (“DOB”) will be able to track the safety record of individual contractors to identify any “bad actors.”  Such tracking is currently not possible.  The Committee expects to hear testimony from representatives of the Department of Buildings, construction industry professionals and members of the general public who are concerned with this topic.

Int. No. 688 

Bill section one of Int. No. 688 amends section 26-204.11 of the Administrative Code, which currently defines “general contractor” for purposes of the general contractor registration program, to be an applicant “…for a new building permit to construct a residential structure containing no more than three dwelling units”, by deleting this limitation and defining “ general contractor” as being with respect to “any building or structure”.  All other elements of the general contractor registration program are left intact.   

Bill section two provides that this law would take effect on November 1, 2008, which is when the general contractor registration program takes effect.
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